## **Fowey Primary School**

Newsletter 16 - 27th May 2016



## Whole School Challenge Day

There's a real buzz around the school this morning as the children work in mixed-age House groups. The children are taking part in several different challenges ranging from: transporting tomatoes without them getting squashed to parachuting eggs without them breaking. There's lots of science and technology involved as well as working in a team.

Points will be awarded for the success of their designs as well as how they work as a team. All the points will get combined at the end of the day. Will Rashleigh, Treffry or Hanson be the victors?

## **Parent Appointed Governor**

Thank you to the four parents who have put themselves forward for the position of Parent Appointed Governor. The Local Governing Board are considering all nominations at their next meeting on Friday 10th June. Sorry for the delay.

#### **Bude Residential**



You may have noticed some very tired children on Monday morning. Everyone had a brilliant week on residential in Bude. They represented themselves and the school so well. They overcame fears and pushed themselves to the max. We are all very proud of them. Thank you to the team who accompanied the children to Bude and the team back in school for ensuring everything continued as normal. Take a look at the photos on our website - click on Gallery.

# **Play**

A reminder that the outdoor play equipment should not be used after school, as **Equipment** the areas aren't supervised by staff. Thank you for your cooperation.

## School Lunches

After half term, I'm afraid we won't be able to offer jacket potatoes as an alternative lunch option. If your child has a known allergy please let Wendy in the kitchen know. Jacket potatoes will still be an option on Monday - Week 2.

## **Coombe's Roman Experience**

Last week, Coombe enjoyed creating a Roman feast. Throughout the day, children made their own rosemary spelt bread alongside tomato and carrot soup. The children also had the opportunity to try olives and their own fruit punch cocktail! We also had a role play battle using their fantastic shields that they made during Grab a Grown Up. Thank you for all your help, the children were very proud of their designs and loved using them. They had a fabulous time and their shields made the Roman day extra special.

Miss Oatham



### Family Day Out - Sunday 12th June 12:30pm



Thank you to Katy Warnes for organising our **Family Day Out** on **Sunday 12**<sup>th</sup> **June**. Here are a few more details from Katy about the day.

Starting at the Mission at 12.30pm, there are various refreshments on sale: BBQ, salad boxes, pasties, cakes, cream teas and drinks. Everyone can then cycle, walk or scooter down the Haul road and through the Pinnock tunnel as and when they like. Cost to take part - £2 per adult and £1 per child.

There will be a raffle and tombola at the Mission with great prizes on offer: Family photo shoot with Emma Griffin worth £190, £100 voucher for Fat Cap and Brisket, £80 for the Old Quay House, Paddle Boarding, Sams Voucher, Football Golf, Kingswood voucher and many more.

Once you reach the gate end, everyone will be turning around to come back. There will be pit stop drinks and snacks available. Katy has a few volunteers helping already, but anyone is welcome – please let her know.

#### Lantic's Wedding

Congratulations to all in Lantic who took part in a 'mock' wedding ceremony at Fowey Church on Monday  $16^{th}$  May. The children were fantastic and enjoyed the walk to the church, participating in the ceremony and plenty of cake and dancing at the wedding reception.

"My favourite part was when we all threw confetti over Isabelle and Brendan" said Alys.

Thank you to all parents who attended. We also enjoyed sharing our 'best bits' with everyone in our class assembly yesterday.

Mrs Jones



## **PVG Meeting**

Our next Parents' Voice Group (PVG) meeting takes place on **Wednesday 22nd June**. If you have any whole school issues that you would like raised, please pass the details to your class reps by **Monday 13th June**, thanks. As you know the school has an 'open door policy' so if you have any matter that concerns your child in particular, please speak to your child's teacher.

:Lantic - Paul Hupfield, Emma Jennings-Frisby, Amy Eaton

:Cannis - Katy Warnes

:Gribben - Kay Peacey, Jo Virr

:Coombe - Laura Phillips, Claire Hoddinott

Polridmouth - Tom Owen

Readymoney - Julie Smith, Sarah Harrower

Carne - Julia Sioufi, Lucy Trudgian

We look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Monday 6th June.

Best wishes, Chris Wathern Don't forget to check the 'A' frame each week, our news (including calendar and twitter feed) and online calendar on our website.